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Board of Directors Meeting

March 18, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. with all board members present.   
SECRETARY
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the minutes of the meeting February 25, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social application for consideration: Edward Pitts

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from the Garry/Kevin Murphy family and the Mary Lane family.
2. From Al Savard requesting a leave of absence. (Agreed).

3. From Brendan Woelful resigning Junior Membership.

4. From Brian Barry, LHS Cheerleaders, Central Co-Operative School, and the Boys/Girls Club requesting a donation. 
Garry presented the following application for Junior Membership: Nick Neary
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Garry presented the following application for Limited Membership: John Cullen (from Regular), and Richard Jumpp 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jason Howarth, to approve the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed. 
Garry presented the following applications for Regular Membership: Ken Guys (LOA reinstatement), Bob Johnson, Jim Young (from Limited), and Gerry Scott (from Limited). 

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Jim Cassin, to approve the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell to approve a leave of absence for Al Savard. Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Gary Walsh to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting the club’s strong cash position as well as his continued concern about rising electric costs. The monthly financial report now separates bar income in the upstairs hall and the members’ lounge. Brian reported that a golf course worker who had been injured has returned to work. Since there are very few new members, initiation fees are way down.  
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $10,910; Payroll Account $3,027; Money Market Account $425,139; Stabilization Account $5,125. Total Cash $444,201.
 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

1. Spring events are underway and going well.
2. A wine tasting event has been added to the schedule.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the House Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Jack Hassett has concerns about possible ice damage to certain greens and has covered them in black sand to accelerate melting.  

2. Reminder to repair all ball marks and obey cart signs.



Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. Minor changes have been made to the tournament schedule which will be printed and distributed at the Smoker.
2. Regular meetings with Joel Jenkins have resulted in excellent coordination of Pro Shop operations and communications between the Tournament Committee and Joel.
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Communications Committee. Each month tweaks to the website and email blasts are made to continually improve communication with the membership.   
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
John Griffin provided an update on the project details submitted by Affinity Lighting.
NEW BUSINESS
A lengthy discussion took place with Sean Tully, Club Manager.  Sean updated board members on several items including repairs to the awning, windows, and steam room. Sean also discussed his plan for replacing furniture in the members’ lounge. A meeting for all house employees will be scheduled soon to discuss ways to improve service. Board members expressed strong support for Sean and agreed that a solid partnership between the Board of Directors is key to the continued success of MPGC.

Board members discussed and agreed that, for the first time in many years, there is no need for a new member orientation typically held on the night of the Smoker.  
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:32p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, April 15th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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